
Via Fax 

Mr. Dick Monteith 
Stanislaus County Board of Supervisors, 
District 4 
101 0 10th Street, Suite 6500 
Modesto, CA 95354 

1008 APR 29 A 11: 22 

Re: NOTIFICATION OF PLANT CLOSING 

Dear Mr. Monteith: 

The federal Worker Adjustment Retraining and Notification Act ("WARN1') and 
California law require that notice of certain mass layoffs, plant closings, relocations, and 
terminations be provided to the Employment Development Department ("EDD") and certain 
government entities. The purpose of this letter is to notify you that Indalex, Inc. will close its 
entire Modesto facility, which is located at 4555 North Star Way, Modesto, CA 95356. All of 
the employees at this facility will be separated from the company pursuant to this plant closing. 
The first separations are expected to occur during the 14-day period beginning on June 24,2008. 
This action is expected to be permanent. 

A list of the names of employees who will be affected, their job titles, their 
anticipated separation dates, the number of employees in each job title, and information 
regarding union representatives and bumping rights is attached. 

If you or your staff have any questions or require any additional information, 
please feel free to contact me at (847) 8 10-3098. 

Very truljj yours, 

Vice President, Labor 
Indalex, Inc. 


